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26 July 2024
Kia ora koutou, Dobri dan, Bonjour, Hallo, 
Hola, Zdravstvuyte, Nǐn hǎo, Salve, 
Konnichiwa, Namaste, Guten Tag, Olá, 
Anyoung haseyo, Asalaam alaikum, 
Greetings everyone,

A Settled Start to the Term
I am delighted to report that our children 
have had a settled start back this term. 
It’s wonderful to see the enthusiasm and 
energy they bring to their learning every 
day. 

Welcome to New Families
A warm welcome to all the new families 
that have joined our school. We are excited 
to have you as part of our community and 
look forward to getting to know you better. 

Upcoming Three-Way Conferences
Next week, we have our Three-Way 
Conferences (3WCs). If you haven’t 
already booked a time, we encourage 
you to do so. These conferences are a 
valuable opportunity for students, parents, 
and teachers to discuss progress and set 
goals for the future. Your participation 
is crucial in supporting your child’s 
educational journey.
Booking:https://www.schoolinterviews.
co.nz/code  pin: 6yaur

Holiday Property Work
If you have been in the school grounds 
recently, you will have noticed the 
significant property work that occurred 
during the holidays. This includes the 
removal of all the bamboo along our 
northern-facing perimeter. The removal 
has made a huge difference for the classes 
that bordered the bamboo, with a lot of 
natural light and heat now coming into 
those classrooms. In the coming weeks, a 
fence will be built in place of the bamboo. 
Additionally, a lot of drainage work was 
completed to improve our grounds.

Future Property Work
During the next two terms, property 
work will be happening in some of our 
classes. At times, classes will move into 
temporary classrooms while the work is 
being completed. We aim to make these 
transitions as smooth as possible for the 
students and teachers. 

We appreciate your understanding and 
cooperation during these times.

Staff Announcements
Congratulations to Miss Shanae Simpson, 
who will be our Acting AP/SENCo in 2025 
while Whaea Kelsey Weber-Scown is on 
maternity leave. Kelsey leaves at the end 
of August, and I will fill in for her until the 
end of the term. Kerry Maxwell will then 
step in as Acting AP/SENCo in Term 4. We 
wish Kelsey all the best and look forward 
to Shanae’s contributions in her new role.

A warm welcome to Whaea Ripeka Tane 
and Jazmine Brady-Cook who are new 
Teacher Aides at our school. Mrs Megan 
Forbes is now teaching in Room 1 and 
Miss Sharri-Lynne Frauen-Felder (Miss 
F) is teaching in Room 15.  A wonderful 
first week had by all.

Please do not park on the yellow lines 
between the entrance and exit of our 
carpark so that it is easier for drivers to 
see both ways.

Congratulations to Nico Klomp, who is in 
the Northland under 11s football team.  His 
team recently travelled to Christchurch 
and was placed 6th out of 16 teams - a 
fantastic achievement!

If your child has achieved something 
pretty amazing out of school, please tell 
us about it so that we can share this with 
our community.

Enjoy the weekend, everyone! Take this 
time to relax and recharge.

Ngā mihi
Dr Sarah Brown
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 29th July 

 3WC: 12-7pm (Early pickup at 12pm)

30th July
3WC: 3.15-5.30pm

8th August
Mathex trip to Whangarei

13th August
PTA Meeting

15th August
Te Whakatupuranga Whānau Hui

21st August
Board Meeting

22nd August
Pukōrero 9.30-1pm

30th August
Disco: Tropical Island

11th September
Kapa Haka at KKHS 9.45am

23rd September
Production Yr 5/6 Dress Rehearsal

24th September
Matinee Yr 5/6 Production 11am
Evening Yr 5/6 Production 6pm

25th September
Evening Yr 5/6 Production 6pm

27th September
End of Term 3

25th October
Teacher Only Day 

(Childcare available with Talia)

28th October
Labour Day (Public Holiday)

13th December
12pm Last School Day 2024

Mana Ake Initiatives in Te Tai Tokerau

Click on the link to read about what Mana Ake is 
and how it is implemented in schools.

You can find more information by 
visiting their website.

Morning Tea with the Principal
The Plough and Feather host a weekly Morning tea with the Principal at their restaurant.

Each week two children who consistently show amazing KORU kids values will join Senior 
Leadership Team to have morning tea. 

Congratulations Shayleen Rakena, Zaxis Van Der Hoek, Linus Fulton-Kain and Melvin Kapp.

Mobile Ear Clinic
On the 22nd of August, the Mobile Ear Clinic is 
coming to KKPS. If you would like your child’s ears 
to be checked, please let the office know. Teachers 
are also able to nominate children to the Clinic. 
Kelsey Weber (AP/SENCo) will be in contact with 
you if your child’s teacher has put them on the list.

Each term, the school community (board, staff, parents/whānau) is invited 
to review and comment on specific policies and procedures. This feedback is 
captured on School Docs.
To view the policies for review click here
Enter the username: (kerikeriprimary) and password: (koru).
• Follow the link to the relevant policy as listed.
• Read the policy.
• Click the Start your review button at the top right-hand corner of the page.
• Select the reviewer type.
• Enter your name (optional).
• Follow the prompts to show that you’ve read the topic and enter your 
feedback if
you’d like to comment.
• Agree to the privacy statement and click “Submit review”.
If you don’t have internet access, school office staff can provide you with 
printed copies of the policy and a review form.

Policies on Review: 
Media, Professional Development, Staff Conduct, Staff Leave. 

Click here to view 
the Term 3 Pita 

Pit Menu
Purchase your 
Friday lunch on 

KINDO!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/16-xQaYTSGl61n7j5fCOV5DAVfs1QQNgc/view?usp=drive_link
https://www.northlanddhb.org.nz/your-health/health-resources/mana-ake-mental-health-support-for-children/
https://kerikeriprimary.schooldocs.co.nz/index.htm?toc.htm?1893.htm
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17REo9SBCiwWOlMrqfjORnUUMB-_aV9m2/view?usp=drive_link


THE GOOD NEWS SHOW!
Kerikeri Primary School presents...

Starring the newest up and coming performers 

TICKET PRICES:

BUY TICKETS ON KINDO NOW

Adult: $5
Child: $2

11am on Tuesday 24th September 
6pm on Tuesday 24th September 

6pm on Wednesday 25th September

in the Kerikeri Primary School Hall

Food and drink
available through
cash sales



Netball 2024
The 2024 netball season has now come 
to an end for our Year 0 to Year 4 
tamariki. They had a fantastic term of 
practices and Saturday games showing 
improved skills and awesome KORU 

values! 

 A huge THANK YOU to all our Star 
Helpers who volunteered their time 

and expertise this season:
KKPS Kākāpō - Sophia Beaton

KKPS Kiwi - Greer Keane
KKPS Kea - Becks Grimwood

KKPS Whai - Michelle Holdsworth
KKPS Honu - Jeremia Pritchard

KKPS Mangō - Angela & Zoe Vujcich  
KKPS Aihe - Evelyn Burr-Jeffs

KKPS Kōwhai - Kate Simmonds
KKPS Rimu - Leanna Alhasheme
KKPS Pōhutukawa - Kate Straka

The Year 5 and 6 netball season 
concludes on Saturday 3rd August.

Finally, a reminder that all netball 
dresses and shirts need to be washed 
and returned to school after your 
child’s last game. They can be taken to 

whaea Diane in Room 11.
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Develop Musicianship & 
Vocal Skills

Joanna Foote
MMus Perf (Opera), Musicianship, 

Singing, Games

Clare Ellis
MMus Perf (Flute), Musicianship, 

Instruments, Piano

Venue:
 Flute Farm Studio, 

77B Wiroa Road, Kerikeri

Registration/More info:
 joannamfoote@gmail.com

Cost:
$16 per session 
($160 per 10-week term)

First session:
Term 3, 24th July 2024

Through Movement, Group Singing
& Instrumental Play

Classes
7-8 year olds

Wednesdays

3:30-4:15pm

9-10 year olds
Wednesdays

4:15 - 5.00pm

Foster social skills and
personal development

Experienced instructors
for activities

AFTER
SCHOOL

CARE

Safe and stimulating
environment

ENROL FOR TERM 3 NOW!

Talia

admin@kerikidzclub.co.nz

Age 5 - 13 years

0212683738

Secure your child's spot in
our enriching after-school

program today!

NURTURING TOMORROW’S 
TAMARIKI!

BASED OUT OF KERIKERI PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Tennis Coaching
Available everyday after school

Guy - Tui Tennis - 021 024 22117

https://www.facebook.com/people/Tui-Tennis-NZ/61558825257123/?paipv=0&eav=AfaLFq0Ek0P3l4rAk38ikiUrjf4C1y6HsoYDJ4cXs82iS4-YBViK2nQf8ZVisWqogkU&_rdr


Angela Sime

 We’ve been super  busy this year in Room 27 - check out all the fun 
 learning that’s been going on! 
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